

uad bulletin

Volume 26.1

Utah Association for the Deaf

June 2002

Governor's Commission Honors Deaf Woman

The Governor's Commission for Women and Families awarded a Honorable Mention to Kristi Mortensen for her service and accomplishments



in education. The ceremony was held in the Gold Room on May 2, 2002 at the State Capitol.

New Officer of Scholarship Foundation

At its April meeting, the Ned C. Wheeler Scholarship Foundation for the Deaf has elected a new Secretary-Treasurer, Melanie Wilding, to replace Barbara Bass.

Melanie will distribute the scholarship applications to people who had made requests for application forms to Barbara Bass in the last few months. The applications will go out first week of May.

The Foundation continues its mission to award scholarships to deaf college students of Utah. The top two or three applicants, depending on qualifications, can hope to get the scholarship awards.

Do You Know About IP Relay?

by Kelli Toohill, Utah Public Service Commission
This is an FYI for people who want to make a relay
call on a computer without leaving the Internet. You enter
www.ip-relay.com in your web browser and click on the
box that says "Make a call." You may pick the Light Mode
or Featured Mode. This IP-Relay is provided by MCI and
allows you to use your computer and not have to dial any
800 numbers or even 7-1-1. It's very simple to use as long
as you have the following on your computer:

Windows 95 or higher
Macintosh 8.1 or higher
Netscape 4.7 or higher
Microsoft Internet Explorer 4.0 or higher

This service is only for calls originated by text users, so hearing callers cannot call you back through this

service. The calls are free, and currently caller profiles are not available.

You may send comments and suggestions to ip-relay@wcom.com.

If you have any questions, you may contact Kelli Toohill with the Utah Public Service Commission at (801) 530-6638 (V/TTY), (801) 530-6796 (fax) or ktoohill@utah.gov

This service is provided by MCI and is not overseen by the Public Service Commission. We want everyone to be aware of the different services that are currently available to relay users.

New Sprint Account Manager for Utah Announced

Mark Tauscher has been selected as the new Sprint Account Manager for Utah, replacing Ken Goulston who is moving to Florida. Kelli Toohill, Utah PSC Telecommunications Relay Specialist, made the announcement recently.

Currently Mark's office is in Phoenix, but he will be at the Seattle office as of June 3, 2002. During the transition Ken Goulston and Mark Tauscher will be

assisting us. Mark's contact information will be provided as soon as it is available.



MDU's Report

by Rebecca Davenport
Can you believe that it is
June already? It is the
beginning of another summer.
I remember exactly one year
ago, I was a contestant for
Miss Deaf Utah! I still find it
hard to believe sometimes. In
a few weeks, I will be going to
the Miss Deaf America

Pageant in Washington, DC.

Certainly, the time has flown right by me! Right now, I am spending my time preparing for the Miss Deaf America Pageant. I am looking forward to sharing my talent, platform, evening gown, and private interview. Also, I am looking forward to meeting other people and making new friends.

The UAD Bulletin

is the Official Publication of the
UTAH ASSOCIATION FOR THE
DEAF

http://www.uad.org/bulletin

UAD Board of Directors

Board Chairman: Robert Kerr President: Ron Nelson Vice-President: Clay Crye Secretary: Valerie Kinney Treasurer: Peter Green At-Large: Dennis Platt

(Board members' TTY numbers/fax numbers /email addresses can be found in the Utah TTY Directory or at the UAD Bulletin website)

Editorial Staff

Ron Nelson & Kristi Mortensen, Co-Editors 1115 Sunnyside Ave Salt Lake City, UT 84102-3725 TTY: 1-801-582-6788 FAX: 1-801-582-7510 uadbulletin@aol.com

Reporters:

Cleo Peterson, TTY: 1-801- 773-1791
Valerie Kinney, Email: kinneyv@vii.com
Jean Nelson, TTY: 1-801-479-4576
Email: njean6.ut@netzero.net
Merilee Swain,
Email: smswain@xmission.com

Email: smswain@xmission.com
Dixie Lee O'Brien, TTY/FAX: (435) 787-4237
Email: uad_bobo@juno.com

UAD Book Store

Pete Green at UCCD 5709 South 1500 West Taylorsville, UT 84123 Office phone (801) 288-2159 TTY Home phone (801) 943-1944 TTY (appt only) Fax: (801) 288-9899 Relay Service: (888) 735-5906 (ask for (801) 288-2159 or (801) 943-1944) Email: uadbookstore@sisna.com

Book Store Hours

Tuesday - 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. Wednesday - 11:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. Thursday - 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. Friday - 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. On April 20, 2002, we had the contest Mr. Deaf Utah to raise more money.

(continued on page 2)

It was very successful! Christopher Palaia won the title Mr. Deaf Utah. The first runner-up was Adam Shewell, second runner-up was Stephen Welch, third runner-up was Kevin Bishop, and fourth runner-up was Daniel Purrington. Lots of people showed up and gave their support.

On May 11, I attended the UAD board meeting. We discussed many different topics, such as the Deaf Wolverine Club that was recently established at Utah Valley State College (UVSC) and the Jean Massieu School.

Let me explain the Deaf Wolverine Club to you, since it is new. The deaf students and interpreters at UVSC aren't satisfied with the services that UVSC is providing so they decided to set up a club to improve services and give support. So far it's been very successful and is growing rapidly and becoming stronger every meeting. The officers are: President Leticia Nicholes, Vice President JR Goff, Secretary David Pickett, and Treasurer Micah Jarvis. The club has three committees: Spirit committee, Education committee, and the Interpreting committee. We also have two advisors, Minnie Mae Wilding-Diaz and Doug Stringham.

On June 8 at the Deaf Center at 1 pm, I will be doing my private interview, talent, platform, and evening gown in a dry run as a preparation for Miss Deaf America. I want to invite everybody to attend this special activity. I would really appreciate the support.

On June 15, we will be hosting a good luck party at the Deaf Center. For more information about the tickets, please contact April Trocki. The tickets will be sold in advance. I would really appreciate your support by your presence. I feel really privileged to be a part of the Deaf Community as your Miss Deaf Utah. I feel extremely honored! Have a great summer!

20 Years Ago...

June 1982 - Under unsettled skies, over 100 people, deaf and otherwise, took part in the protest march from the Federal Building Plaza to KSL-TV on Social Hall Avenue in Salt Lake City. The protest march took place May 19 to bring public attention to the DBS stand against use of closed captioning on their programs. KSL-TV is a CBS affiliate.

Protest marches took place in many other cities on the same day

against CBS affiliates. The National Association of the Deaf, with several other national organizations for the deaf supporting it, spearheaded the protest.



Local Deaf Woman Plays Basketball for USA in Greece

Shari Kelsch, member of the recent Utah Women Team who placed 4th at the National Tournament in Indianapolis, Indiana was invited to join the USA Women Basketball Team to participate in the Deaf World Games.

Society Page

Wedding Bells

April 26, 2002 - Rachel Wheeler to Scott R. Johnson were married in the Salt Lake Temple. A reception was held in their honor in Magna afterwards.

Obituaries

(Full information may be found at www.uad.org/bulletin/obituary.htm)

May 3, 2002 - Russell M. Lowell, 86, passed away in Walnut Cree, California. His son is John Lowell. He had a heart attack in his sleep and was widowed for 34 days. He was buried at Oakmont Memeorial Estates with his wife and father in law in Lafayette, CA.

May 17, 2002 - Tony Jelaco, 77, passed away. He was an alumnus of the Utah School for the Deaf, and graduated in 1945. Funeral services were held in Rock Springs, WY. Among his survivors is

his wife, Anne Jelaco.

Advanced Degree

Kristi Mortensen graduated from the University of Phoenix with a Masters in Educational Counseling.

SLOC Olympic Volunteer

Jody Gale of Ogden, Utah, was a volunteer interpreter during the Olympics. She attends Odgen Deaf Branch as an interpreter.

Jottings

Dale/Carolbeth Cook 1237 W. Chavez Dr. South Jordan, UT 84095-9260 1-801-253-2607 TTY/Fax loveskids67@hotmail.com

Lyle Monsen

1628 N. Roadrunner Dr. St. George, UT 84770-6158 1- 435-986-9547 TTY lylemon@msn.com

Fred/Marjorie Monson 383 W. 100 S. Orem, UT 84058-5493

Doyle/Annette Page sadipage@msn.com or sadipage@yahoo.com

(under Pink Pages/Religious Services) Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints

Elder & Sister Stockman 1-801-501-0229 Home 1-801-240-6745 Office



Mr. Deaf Utah

After an enjoyable evening on April 20 with 200+ fans and Kristi Mortensen as the MC, the winners were announced. David Davenport, the 2001 Mr. Deaf Utah, turned over his reign to Christopher Palaia.



(left to right): Adam Shewell (1st Runner-up), Kevin Bishop (3rd Runner-up), Christopher Palaia (Mr. Deaf Utah), Stephen Welch (2nd Runner-up), Daniel Purrington (4th Runner-up)

Local News/Articles

Favorite Website

by Eli McCowan

WWW.Mapquest.com is my favorite website because it helps me find places that I need to go. It is a wonderful informative-type of website for new and long-time residents who are not keen on logical numbers. It is not only for the local areas, but also it is very efficient for the travelers! I had used it 110 percent during the planning of my move to here. Motels, restaurants, gas stations, and other few important points had come with the selected roads/highways. They did give me the boost of confidence to drive from the Appalachian to Rockies Mountains with my 15 ft moving truck and my car being hitched in the back.

Jean Massieu School

By Elizabeth Griffen

Jean Massieu School is gearing up for the final busy weeks before the summer. There is a great deal of testing going on, and the students are proud to show the new knowledge they've acquired through the year. Teachers are busy taking results and preparing for parent/teacher conferences. Every one is in a happy frenzy as we wrap up a very successful school year.

On May 14th the students had an interesting field trip to the Gateway Plaza where they saw the name of the school written in stone. Chris Palaia led the way as he showed the students and staff the brick he donated inscribed with 'Jean Massieu School'. There was a fountain of water next to the beautiful brick and the students thoroughly enjoyed themselves on this warm morning.

On May 17th there was a family picnic held in Riverton City Park. Families mingled over pizza while the children got the chance to play on the playground. It was a fun social event and a pleasure to see all the faces attending. Thanks for coming everyone!

There will be some changes in the school by next year. Interviews have been underway for a new school administrator. All are eagerly waiting to welcome the new face that will join JMS. There is also a surprise that is being worked on. By the next bulletin we hope to have good news to share.

Enjoy your summer and keep your eye out for the next publication!

Open-Captioned Movies

Salt Lake City

June 11-12, "Scorpion King" at Carmike Ritz June 25-26, "Sum of All Fears" at Century 16

Ned C. Wheeler Scholarship Foundation for the Deaf

announces two/three scholarship awards (up to \$1,500.00 each) for 2002-2003.

Applications open to hearing impaired graduating high school senior of Utah and current college student, resident of Utah.

Deadline: June 30, 2002

Get scholarship application forms from :
Melanie Wilding, Secretary-Treasurer
947 Canyon Road # 12
Ogden, Utah 84404
Email: mwilding@relia.net
V/TTY (801) 393-6680

Or

Kenneth Kinner, Chairman 5156 South 1250 West Riverdale, UT 84405 TTY: 392-3747

Email: Kkinner761@aol.com

Provo

June 11-12, "Changing Lanes" at Carmike Wynnsong

June 18-19, "Sum of All Fears" at Carmike Wynnsong Locations

Century 16 at 125 East 3300 South (Salt Lake City) Carmike Ritz (inside Hollywood) (West Valley City) Carmike Wynnsong (Provo) Cinemark 16 (Provo)

Native Son Honored

At the USADSF Hall of Fame reception held recently in Indianapolis, Marvin Marshall was honored as an athlete. What you may not know is that Marvin, who is a retired teacher at the Indiana School for the Deaf, is a Utah native.

His athletic career was outstanding. During World War II, he was a Golden Gloves champ. He was already a seasoned boxer in Utah before entering Gallaudet as a prepster. He fought his first bout at the age of ten while at the Utah School for the Deaf. He has 12 championship titles from various AAU and Golden Gloves tournaments.

In 14 years, he fought more than 230 bouts. In his home state, he won the Utah Golden Gloves and the Inter-Mountain AAU championship several times. In 1942 he

Local News/Articles

won the District of Columbia AAU Championship by default, but was refused the award and asked for a match with the opponent who had previously forfeited. In this bout he lost by a close decision but gained a great amount of prestige. Fighting in the 126-pound class, the Mighty Mike won the District of Columbia Golden Gloves Championship in 1945 and earned an all-expenses trip sponsored by "The Washington Times-Herald" to New York City to take part in the Eastern Regional Golden Gloves finals.

At the Eastern Regional Golden Gloves finals at New York City, he was tabbed as the pre-tourney favorite to capture the 126-pound crown. In the semi-final bout, Marv's luck ran out on him as he lost a TKO to other boxer. The referee stopped the fight in the second round for fear that Marshall "might get hurt." He had received a cut in his face. This ended Marv's chance of gaining recognition in the boxing world.

Acknowledgement: Cole Zulauf, USADSF Hall of Fame

Assistant Superintendent Position at USDB is Open

Position Information:

School: Utah School for the Deaf and Blind.

School Setting: Residential School.

Communication Modality: Not Specified.

Employment Schedule: Full Time.

Coming Event

UAD Honors Night

August 24, 2002 UCCDHH

Details in next issue Circle this date! Salary: Negotiable. Benefits: Yes. Location: Utah. Job Description:

This position reports directly to and serves at the pleasure of the Superintendent of the USDB. Supervises and provides leadership to those staff members who are responsible for the design, development and execution of a suitable program to effectively educate Deaf and Hard of Hearing and Blind and Visually impaired students. Oversees the care and maintenance of buildings and grounds through the supervision of mid-level managers responsible for this part of the school operation; directs the preparation and annually presents and justifies the operating budget for areas of responsibility to the Superintendent.

Requirements:

Required Degree: M.A. (graduate degree).
Certification: Required - educator of the deaf/administrator.

Council on the Education of the Deaf Endorsement: Not Specified.

Knowledge of the unique psychology peculiar to Deaf and/or Blind students and the teaching methods and techniques necessary for meaningful instructional procedure; extensive knowledge of organization and administration in the areas of special education; ability to organize and coordinate the activities of a professional staff including hiring, development, evaluation, motivation and discipline; knowledge of and experience with the potential of Deaf and/or Blind students and ability to communicate this knowledge to other service agencies; knowledge of state and federal programs, laws and regulations applicable to the activities of the USDB.

Additional Info / Helpful Skills:

A minimum of a Master's Degree in Education of the Deaf or Administration. A Doctorate is preferred. A minimum of four successful years experience as an Educator of the Deaf and two successful years as an Administrator; licensure or eligibility for licensure as an Educator in the state of Utah; eligible for a Hearing Impaired Endorsement in the state of Utah; eligible for and Administrative Endorsement in the state of Utah; broad knowledge and experience in all methodologies used to educate deaf and hearing impaired students.

Former NAD President Hired at University of Utah

Larry Forestal was hired as an Assistant Professor, ASL & Deaf Studies, at the University of Utah in Salt Lake City, Utah. Currently with Frederick Community College

Local News/Articles

(Maryland) as Program Manager of ASL/Deaf Studies, he will be making the move after this spring semester.

Larry formerly served the National Association of the Deaf as President some years back.

President's Message

by Ron Nelson

The UAD Board will have a recess in July and August and resume board meetings on 14.

UAD has never put an ad in the MDAP Program Book. This will be the first time

ever for UAD. I think this will show our support for our own MDU, Rebecca Davenport. Reminder: If your organization has any meetings or events, please invite her to give a short speech or presentation.

Where does UAD stand on cochlear implants? Due to the increasing number of cochlear implants in Utah, I think it's important that UAD take a position. The NAD's position on cochlear implants is found at http://www.nad.org/infocenter/newsroom/positions/Cochle arImplants.html. NAD established a cochlear implant committee which took 2 years to establish a position. They wanted parents of deaf children with cochlear implants to feel that NAD is not against them. I'm impressed with a statement from the position paper: "The NAD recognizes the rights of parents to make informed choices for their

3rd Annual

GOLDEN SPIKE ATHLETIC CLUB OF THE DEAF

July 19-21, 2002

Crystal Hot Springs

8215 North Hwy 38 at Honeyville, Utah Friday, July 19 - 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm Hamburger.....\$2.00 Hot dog.....\$1.00

Saturday, July 20 - 7:00 am to 9:00 am

Free Free Free

Saturday, July 20 - 5:00 pm to 7:00 pm Roast Beef Dinner

Single.....\$7.00 Couple.....\$13.00

Sunday, July 21 - 8:00 am to 10:00 am Breakfast

Single.....\$5.00 Couple.....\$8.00

Co-Chairman - Melissa Powell E-mail: Favcamp57@aol.com This space available
For only
\$5 per month
(That's only \$30 for six months!!)

For Deaf Organizations and Clubs

Contact

Kristi Mortensen

TTY 1-801-582-6788

deaf and hard of hearing children, respects their choice to use cochlear implants and all other assistive devices, and strongly supports the development of the whole child and of language and literacy. Parents have the right to know about and understand the various options available, including all factors that might impact development. While there are some successes with implants, success stories should not be over-generalized to every individual."

UAD has given some webspace to the deaf students at Utah Valley State College. Their club name is Deaf Wolverines Club (UVSC's mascot is the wolverine). You can see their organization at www.uad.org/dwc. UAD has also given some webspace to the SHHH at www.uad.org/shhh and ALDA at www.uad.org/alda.

Please jot on your calendar the next UAD General Meeting on September 21, 2001. Robert Kerr and I will report on our trip to the NAD Convention at Washington, DC.

I received an invitation to the 2002 Utah Educational Interpreter Awards Banquet on June 13 in Ogden. It is sponsored by the USDB and hosted by the Alpine, Granite and Jordan School Districts. This is a special evening to honor interpreters and persons who have made significant contributions to the education of children who are deaf and hard of hearing statewide, through their time, commitment and financial support.

Enjoy your vacation, folks!

Golden Hand Award 2002

Here's your chance to nominate an outstanding individual for the Golden Hand Award! This award has been awarded to a dozen individuals or organizations benefiting deaf people since its inception in 1979.

On the reverse of this page is a nomination form. The rules are:

- Any individual or organization that has made a substantial contribution to the betterment of the Utah deaf community may be nominated.
- Individuals must not have received pay for the volunteer work.
 Organizations must not have paid individuals to do volunteer work.
- Programs under the auspices of an agency with a paid staff may be nominated, but the extent of salaried activities must be clearly indicated on the nomination statement.
- 4. Volunteer activities must have been performed within the state of Utah.
- Screening committee members may not submit nominations.
- Individuals and groups may submit as many separate nominations as desired.

All nominations must be in the hands of the Golden Hand Award chairman, Kenneth Kinner, by July 15, 2002 to be considered.

Past Golden Hand Awards winners are:

1979	W. David Mortensen
	Robert G. Sanderson
1981	Valerie G. Platt (Kinney)
1983	St. Mary Magdalene Club for the Deaf
1985	Lloyd M. Perkins
1987	Celia May Baldwin
1989	Beth Ann Campbell
1991	Peter M. Green
1993	Rodney W. Walker
1995	Lucy M. Greenwood
1997	Robert J. Welsh
1999	Minnie Mae Wilding Diaz, Jeff J. Allen and UDEAL

The Golden Hand Award will be presented at Honors Night on August 24, 2002, at the Utah Community Center for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing.

Mark your calendar and make plans to attend this prestigious event!

GOLDEN HAND AWARD

DEADLINE FOR ENTRIES: July 15, 2002

PLEASE WRITE CLEARLY

I hereby nominate	
	for the Golden Hand Award
Signature of nominator_	
Address of nominator	
City, State and Zip Code	
Date of signature	
Write about the service community the person	e activity and the contribution to the deaf or organization gave.

- 2. Were there any problems that the person or organization had in doing the activity or contribution?
- 3. Why did you pick this person or organization for this nomination?

(if you need more space to write, use another sheet of paper)

Mail this nomination to Kenneth L. Kinner, Chairman
GOLDEN HAND AWARD
5156 S. 1250 W.
Ogden, UT 84405





Grand Door Prizes!!

Utah Community Center for the Deaf 5709 South 1500 West Taylorville, Utah 84123

Tickets:

\$22.00 per Person

Deadline to purchase tickets: 6/11/02

Will not be sold at the Door.



Please Return Bottom Portion with your Payment

Order Tickets: Write checks out to UAD/MDUP. Carol Voris 1140 W. Atherton CT #22 SLC, UT 84123

If any questions, Please do not hestitate to call (801) 281-0638 TTYor email koalabear75@excite.com

Please circle one only:

Chicken

Salmon

Name:_____ Address:_____ City/State

UAD Friendship Day

Saturday, July 27, 1999
in the
Oak Terrace



All Rides Open at 10:00 am

For Tickets and Information:

UAD Bookstore at UCCD
5709 South 1500 West, Taylorsville
Val Kinney
1456 South 1650 East, Ogden
Clay Crye
476 East 300 South, Lehi
Dennis Anderson
Logan

Ages 4-64
Regular All Day Passport
\$29.95 + TAX
Your Price
\$23.50 + TAX

MDUP Committee
Concession Host, 11:00 am
Hamburgers with Trimmings, Hot Dogs,
Chips, Pops, Water, Cookies
RAFFLE TICKETS ON SALE!

Fourth Utah Deaf Alumni Reunion

(Including Deaf Mainstream & Extension)

July 25, Thurs. & 26, Friday

U.C.C.D.

5709 South 1500 West Salt Lake City, Utah 84123-5216

Social, Activities, Picnic & Banquet

Please Show or Send this flyer to Your Classmates & Friends

Wed., July 24 - Days of 24th Parade Fri., July 26 - Alumni Reunion Day 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. -Registration at U.C.C.D Thurs., July 25 - Alumni Reunion Day 9:00 a.m. to Noon - Get Aquainted 9:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. - Registration at U.C.C.D. Noon to 1:30 p.m. - Lunch (Your Own) 9:00 a.m. to Noon - Get Acquainted 1:30 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. - Social and Activity Noon to 1:30 p.m. - Lunch (Your Own) 7:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. - Buffet 1:30 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. - Social 8:30 p.m. to Midnight - Hall of Fame & Dance 6.00 p.m. to Dusk - Pienie & Activity Night Sat., July 27 - Friendship Day At Lagoon - All Day (Bring your own Favorite Picnic Food Basket & Blanket)

> Pay to Utah Alumni Reunion C/O Rosalyn Losee 192 E. 700 N. Centerville, Utah 84014



Relay Utah

elay service is more than technology.

It's what makes it possible for you to reach out to friends, family, colleagues, customers, businesses and service providers—without giving it a second thought.

- inches sura

Because communication is an important aspect of everyday life, the successful completion of your relay call is important to Sprint. Whether you're chatting with a friend or closing an important business deal, you can look to Sprint RelaySM for the quality of service that makes communication effortless—and enriching.

TOLL FREE NUMBERS

1-800-346-4128*(TTY)

1-888-735-5906 (Voice)

1-888-735-5907 (ASCII)

1-888-346-5822 Speech-to Speech

1-888-346-3162 Spanish Services (TTY/Voice)

1-900-230-2930 (TTY) 900 Services

Customer is fully responsible for billing.

1-800-676-3777 (TTY/Voice/ASCII)
Sprint Relay Customer Service

1-800-855-4000 (TTY)

Sprint TTY Operator Service Operator surcharges may apply.

*Please note that 801-298-9484 is no longer in service.

QUALITY OF SERVICE MEANS QUALITY OF LIFE.



The point of contact ***



For information on relay through public payphones contact Sprint Relay Customer Service.

For Change of Address OR Subscription Renewal

Name	
Street Address/ P.O. Box / Apt.#	
City, State,	
Area Zip Code + last four digits	
TTY	
Fax	
E-mail	
(The phone information will be forwarded Val Kinney)	to
for UAD Bulletin address list only for TTY directory	

Please	check	one	box	that	describes	you
--------	-------	-----	-----	------	-----------	-----

Deaf		Interpreter			
Hard of Hearing			AS	SL Student	
Hearing		Ag	enc	y/Organiza	tio
Parents of Deaf c	hild(ren)		Other	
Hearing		Ag	enc	y/Orga	niza

UAD Member Subscription - \$15/year Non-UAD Member Subscription - \$25/year UAD Membership Dues is \$15/year

Send BOTH your old and new addresses to Cut out this half page and send it to:

Pete Green, UAD Treasurer 5709 South 1500 West Salt Lake City, Utah 84123-5217 TTY: (801) 288-2159

E-mail: uadbookstore@sisna.com

- · No long distance calls will be returned.
- Remember, if you are a Bulletin subscriber and you don't send your change of address, you don't get the UAD Bulletin. <u>Post Office</u> will NOT forward bulk mail.

INFORMATION

Ideas, criticisms, and questions are welcome. Letters to the editor **must be signed**. Send all news, reports, and advertisements to Editor, The Editor reserves the right to refuse any news or ads at any time.

Letters are limited to 250 words, and articles are limited to 450 words.

The **DEADLINE** for news, articles, ads, and letters is the 16th of each month.

The **UAD Bulletin** does not necessarily endorse any information on articles, columns, letters, and ads found in this publication. They are for your information only.

Utah TTY Directory 2002-2003

Want a copy of the 2002-2003 TTY Directory mailed to you?

Send \$4.00 to:

Peter M. Green UAD Treasurer 2044 East 7000 South Salt Lake City, UT 84121-3134

Advertising Rates

All advertisements must be ready-made, clean black-and white-copy for reproduction, and be paid for in advance. Make checks payable to the UAD.

Organizational & Personal Ads Space Rates:

Full page, \$35.00 first issue. \$25.00 per issue thereafter of the same ad.

Half page, \$27.00 first issue. \$15.00 each issue thereafter of the same ad.

Quarter page, \$15.00. Business card size, \$10.00

Classified Ads:

Minimum, per issue: \$4.00, 3 lines; additional lines, \$1.00 each. (Boxed ads)**

Legal Ads:

Minimum, per issue: \$25.00, ten (10) lines. Additional lines \$1.00 each. (Boxed ads)**

Business & Industry Commercial rates:

Full page, \$50.00 first issue; multiple runs of same ad, \$40.00 each

Inserts (pre-printed): 2-pages, \$75.00 each issue; 4-pages, \$125.00 each issue.

**Boxed ads vary in size; editor will decide extra cost, depending on negotiations with the advertiser. Contact the Editor if you have particular advertising in mind. Negotiations are welcome.

UAD Bulletin www.UAD.org/Bulletin Utah Association for the Deaf 1115 Sunnyside Avenue SLC, Utah 84102-3725

For Address /Name Changes:
Please fill out whole form on BACK of

this page, cut out half page, mail it to Pete Green, UAD Treasurer. Thank you.

Post Office will NOT forward bulk mail.



PRSRT STD U.S. Postage PAID SLC, UT Permit # 848

Change Service Requested

EXP DATE: 6/20/2003 KINNEY, VALERIE 1456 S 1650 E OGDEN, UT 84404-6088

United Organizations of the Deaf (UOD) Calendar of Events for June 2002

For further information, contact Valerie Kinney, UOD Calendar Keeper, at TTY 625-0161 or Email: kinneyv@vii.com

Day	Date	Organization	Event	Location	Time
Wednesdays	June	DSU	Cards	UCCDHH	9:00 AM
Wednesdays	Starting June 5	UACD	Sport/Social Night	Murray Park	6:00 PM
Saturday	6/1/2002	BBCD Seniors	Meeting	UCCDHH	9:00 AM
Saturday	6/1/2002	UACD	National Deaf Volleyball Tournament	UCCDHH/SLCC	All day
Mon-Fri	06/03-07/2002	YFP	Day Camp Registration	UCCDHH	Evenings
Tuesday	6/4/2002	UCCDHH	Deaf History	USDB in Ogden	9:00 AM
Thursday	6/6/2002	Ogden Frats	Meeting	Chuck-a-Rama	3:30 PM
Friday	6/7/2002	SLC Frats	Meeting	UCCDHH	9:30 AM
Saturday	6/8/2002	UCCDHH	Deaf History	St. George	9:00 AM
Saturday	6/8/2002	GSACD	Golf & Picnic	TBA	TBA
Saturday	6/8/2002	UAD	Board Meeting	UCCDHH	9:00 PM
Saturday	6/8/2002	UAD	Rebecca Davenport: Dress Rehearsal	UCCDHH	1:00 PM
Wednesday	6/12/2002	DSU	Luncheon and Cards	UCCDHH	9:00 AM
Saturday	6/15/2002	MDUP	"Good Luck to Miss Deaf Utah"	UCCDHH	7:00 PM
Mon-Fri	06/17-21/2002	YFP	3rd Annual Day Camp (5 to 13 yrs old)	TBA	TBA
Fri-Sat	06/21-22/2002	SUCDHH	Camp	Oak Grove	TBA